
  



To my dear brother 

Msgr. Paul Hinder, O.F.M. Cap. 

Apostolic Administrator of the Apostolic Vicariate of Northern Arabia 

 

 

Having returned from my Apostolic Journey, I heartily treasure all that I 

experienced in Bahrain and wish to express to you my appreciation for the 

preparation of the visit and for the warm welcome. I also thank you for the words 

you addressed to me during the Holy Mass and at the meeting in Manama on 

behalf of the whole Christian community that is entrusted to your patient and 

fatherly pastoral care. 

 

I ask you to thank the Parish priest of the cathedral church “Our Lady of 

Arabia” on my behalf, and to cordially greet the priests and the religious of the 

Vicariate who work wholeheartedly in their respective countries. 

 

Furthermore, I am grateful to you for the time we spent together, especially 

during the prayer for peace. I strongly hope that it will bear fruit among those 

who suffer from conflicts and throughout the world. 

 

I beg you to pray for me as I shall also do for you. May the Lord bless you 

and may Our Lady protect you. 

 

Fraternally,  

   

Francis (with seal) 

 

 

 

 

Rome, given at Saint John Lateran, 9th November 2022 


